TOWN OF ANTRIM FINAL BUDGET HEARING FEBRUARY 10, 2003

PRESENT: Chairman Dave Penny, Selectman Mike Genest, Selectman Bill Prokop and Sherry Miller. A list of attendees is attached.

7:00 p.m. hearing called to order -

Selectman Prokop stated that since the same people were present tonight that were present at the preliminary hearing the Selectmen would be addressing only the changes made to the budget since January 13, 2003.

Government Buildings was increased from \$13,720 to 14,000.

The Police overtime was increased from \$5,000 to \$13,000.

The Highway Departments sand line was increased from \$7,000 to \$13,000.

The Libraries operating budget was increased from \$78,025 to \$80,025.

Two Warrant Articles have been added.

- 1. \$15,000 to be released from the TIF District account for self-help painting and business façade- improvement programs for the Main Street area.
- 2. \$5,000 to be released from the TIF District account for computerized Geographic Information Systems (GIS) maps.

There were three other petitions (resolutions) submitted.

- 1. LCHIP
- 2. Labeling of all genetically engineered foods
- 3. Health Care for NH

There being no further questions or discussions the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Sherry Miller

--- FINAl Budget Hearing February 10, 2003

Ron Haggett.

Lloyd Henderson

Brut Henten-ARD

Bruan A. Brown-APD

Mye B warren And

Potlovering-Antrin Anbulance

Melissa P. Lawless

Tiz Kohntson

Conne Kirwin